Pingelly

SHIRE OPENING
HoOURSs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)
Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL
MEETING

21 October 2020
Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

Tip HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm
Saturday - Monday

PooL HoOuRs
Currently closed

Reopening November
2020

RANGER
CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE
COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING
DATES

6 October 2020 and
20 October 2020

our Shire News

SWIMMING PooL WORKS NEARING
COMPLETION

While the Swimming Pool is closed, we are undertaking maintenance to the 50m
pool to ensure it's in tip top condition for the 2020-21 summer. The repainting works
are set to finish this week, before the pool is refilled ready for the 2020-21 season!

Stay tuned for information about the opening date and how to arrange your 2020-21
season passes.

SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES IN PINGELLY

Nyoongar Wellbeing and Sports
Monday 5 October | Pingelly Town Oval / Pingelly Recreation and Cultural Centre
Check out the flyer attached to this week’s Shire News for more information.

Boot Decorating Workshop

Thursday, 8 October from 10.30am - 2.30pm | Memorial Park

Paint and decorate old boots for display during the Boot Parade (1-7 November).
RSVP to Helen Morton, 0418 925 861. Check out the flyer attached to this week’s
Shire News for more information.

Pingelly Youth Group Open Day | Fair Game Sport/Health/Art Activities
Sunday, 11 October | Youth Group Building
More information to be advised in next week’s Shire News.

2020-21 RATES PRIZE DRAW

Congratulations to the below winners and thankyou to our sponsors for their
generous donations!

Prize Recipient

$500 CASH donated by:
Westcoast Wool and Keatley Wool & Livestock

M. Cheeseman

$350 ACCOUNT donated by: Bendigo Community Bank FC & RM Stacey

$200 CASH donated by: Matthews Realty Pty Ltd JR Giles

AA Narducci

$100 Pingelly Gift Card




Pilizally your Shire News

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD

Are you prepared? The restricted burning period is now in place from 19 September — 31
October 2020.

Permits are now required
Due to the soil dryness which is currently at mid-November levels permits for burning
large piles of trees/rubbish will not be issued.

You can be bushfire prepared by reducing fire hazards on your property. This include
mowing/slashing, spraying weeds, and installing compliant mineral earth firebreaks.

You can refer to your Fire Control Order for more information about specific requirements for townsite land, rural
residential land and farming land. This can be found on the Shire’s website, or available by contacting the Shire
Office.

CURRENT COMMUNITY CONSULTATIONS

Memorial Park Reference Group Expression of Interest

The Shire of Pingelly is calling for expressions of interest from community members to join the Memorial Park
Reference Group to help shape the detailed design for the Park. The primary role of the Reference Group is to have
input into the detailed design of the precinct. These elements are proposed in order to activate the centre of the
town, and provide an attraction for both the community and visitors to the town. Expressions of interest must be
submitted by 30 September 2020

Town Hall Future Use Community Comment

We're now undertaking the final piece of community consultation to unpack the future use of the Town Hall. With the
help of members from the community in attendance at the Town Hall Workshops in July 2020, the shared
consensus was a multipurpose space incorporating tourism, historical, and community event uses. Any further
comment on the outcomes of the community workshops are invited, with submissions closing on 7 October 2020.

For more information, contact the Shire Office or visit the Shire’s website: https://www.pingelly.wa.gov.au/news/
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